
 
Tuesday 16th June 2020 
 
Netball South Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM) and Annual General Meeting (AGM) Notice 
 

1. EGM to be held on Tuesday 7th July at 1930 – via zoom 
2. AGM to be held on Tuesday 11th August at 1900 – location TBC 

 
Dear Member 
 
I hope you and your family are safe during these different times. 
 
As a regional management board (RMB), we have held off holding our AGM until there was a clearer 
indication of the future netballing landscape. However as per the Netball South Constitution, we are 
required to seek agreement from our members on the membership fee that we charge for the upcoming 
season (referred to as the subscription fee in our constitution). England Netball need this confirmed by 
early July and as such we will need to hold an EGM, 21 (twenty-one) days from today on Tuesday 7th July 
via Zoom. 
 
As our constitution does not cover times like we are currently living in there will be an additional motion 
proposed. 
 
EGM proposals: 
 

• Netball South Regional Fee is set to £0.00 (free) for the 2020-2021 season 
• In 2020 Netball South can hold its AGM via a suitable platform (such as zoom) in place of a 

physical meeting as required. 
 
To ensure that these motions can be discussed and voted there will need to be 10 voting members from at 
least 3 of our counties present. Please can you RSVP to the regional Coordinator Lucy Farrell 
(south@englandnetball.co.uk) prior to the meeting – Zoom details will be sent at least 72 (seventy-two) 
hours before the meeting. 
 
The RMB have also agreed to hold the AGM on Tuesday 11th August at 1900 at a venue to be confirmed 
shortly 
 
Some of you may know that this was my first year as regional chair and while I have made progress with 
the RMB, other commitments have limited my time available and which is required to dedicate for this 
role. As such I have made the difficult decision to step down as Chair of the Netball South RMB at this 
year’s AGM. 
 
Our region is one of the best in the country and this can be seen by the talent players produced by our 
counties, the quality of our umpires and officials, and the incredible standard of our regional leagues. Our 
region has a bright future it just needs someone who can commit the time to growing the relationships and 
developing our future strategy. 
 
Scott our treasurer will also be standing down at the AGM so we will also be looking to recruit a volunteer 
into this role. We also have up to 5 (five) places for general members on our board to give the RMB a wide 
perspective and voice for all those who participate in the game in our region. 



 
 
The role descriptions and application forms are attached to this notice. Applications for the RMB will close 
at 1700 on Tuesday 30th June and will be voted on at the AGM. If you would like to discuss any of the roles, 
please contact me – netballsouth_chair@outlook.com.  
 
If you would like to propose an amendment to the constitution or another resolution, please do so before 
1700 on Tuesday 14th July by sending this to south@englandnetball.co.uk.  
 
Notification of the location, proposed resolutions and the nominees for the vacated/vacant RMB positions 
will be circulated no later than Tuesday 21st June. 
 
Thank you for your support of the game this season and especially during the last few months, hopefully 
we will be back on court soon. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Matt Clifford 
Netball South Regional Management Board Chair 
 
 


